File No. 13-864
(ITEM           )  From the Director, Department of Transportation, and the Airport Director requesting authorization to execute a Professional Services Contract with Telos Identity Management Solutions, LLC (Telos ID), in an amount not to exceed $80,000 per year or $400,000 over a five (5) year period beginning February 1, 2014, through January 31, 2019, to provide the Transportation Security Administration required fingerprint and Security Threat Assessment data to General Mitchell International Airport, by recommending adoption of the following:
A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, since February 22, 2002, the Transportation Security Administration (TSA) has mandated that airports utilize a Designated Aviation Channeling (DAC) Service to submit fingerprint and Security Threat Assessment (STA) data to TSA prior to issuing an airport identification badge; and


WHEREAS, since March 1, 2002, there has only been one provider of these services available, and General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA) has been in compliance with this requirement since March 2002 utilizing the single approved provider; and


WHEREAS, in 2012, TSA allowed other interested parties to become certified as a DAC, and only two additional companies received this certification; and

 
WHEREAS, on August 30, 2013, GMIA issued Request for Proposals (RFP) 6850, and responses were due by September 13, 2013; and

WHEREAS, all three providers submitted their responses in the time allocated, and a review panel of three GMIA staff was convened to review and score the responses; and
WHEREAS, the review panel selected Telos Identity Management Solutions, LLC (Telos ID), to provide the TSA required fingerprint and STA services to GMIA for a term of five (5) years from February 1, 2014, through January 31, 2019; now, therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director of the Department of Transportation and the Airport Director are hereby authorized to approve the execution of a Professional Services Contract with Telos Identity Management Solutions, LLC (Telos ID), in an amount not to exceed $80,000 per year or $400,000 over a five (5) year period beginning February 1, 2014, through January 31, 2019, to provide the Transportation Security Administration required fingerprint and Security Threat Assessment data to General Mitchell International Airport.
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